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Craig Shirk

From: Patrick Woerner
Sent: Tuesday, August 05, 2014 10:02 AM
To: Nelson, Adam
Cc: Kristen Maines; Theresa Albanese; Dave Jenkins
Subject: RE: ENSP Consultation for NCR39441

Adam, 
 
ENSP has concluded that the project (NCR39441) will not affect Northern Long‐Eared Bat. 
 
Best, 
 
Pat 
 
________________________________________________________ 
Patrick Woerner, GIS Specialist 
NJ Department of Environmental Protection  
Division of Fish and Wildlife  
Endangered and Nongame Species Program  
Assunpink Wildlife Management Area 
1 Eldridge Road, Upper Freehold Township Robbinsville, NJ 08691 
Tel: (609)‐259‐6967 
Fax: (609)‐259‐8155 
Email: patrick.woerner@dep.nj.gov 
http://www.njfishandwildlife.com/ensp/landscape/index.htm 
http://www.njfishandwildlife.com/ensp/landscape/landscape_train.htm 
________________________________________________________ 
 
From: Nelson, Adam [mailto:anelson@gfnet.com]  
Sent: Thursday, July 31, 2014 6:01 PM 
To: Patrick Woerner 
Cc: Kristen Maines; Theresa Albanese 
Subject: ENSP Consultation for NCR39441 
 

Hello Mr. Woerner: 

   

We are performing an CEST review for the referenced project site as part of the funding process under the New Jersey 
Economic Development Authority's Neighborhood and Community Revitalization (NCR) program - this application is 
identified as NCR39441.  Due to the unique nature of this project, there is no centroid data for the site that returns a 
simple "Yes" or "No" answer for the presence of federally and state-listed T&E species.  

 

This project does not require a land use permit.  
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Attached are the Natural Heritage Database records received on June 19, 2014 and a shapefile of the project area.  Also 
attached is a map made using the NJDEP Tool, showing the part of the project area to be a habitat for northern long-
eared bat.  
 
 
 
Project Description: 
The City of Long Branch is proposing streetscape improvements and storm damage repairs within Brighton 
Avenue Commercial District. The project is intended to address inadequate pedestrian lighting, electrical 
code issues, ADA crosswalks, access and drainage issues at the intersection of Second and Brighton Avenues. 
The project is intended to address sidewalk and safety issues for local residential and destination visitors 
utilizing the Commercial District. 
 
 

--  
Adam P. Nelson | Environmental Scientist  
Gannett Fleming, Inc. | P.O. Box 67100, Harrisburg, PA 17106-7100 
t 717.763.7212 x2009 | anelson@gfnet.com 
Gannett Fleming is ISO 9001:2008 Certified. 
www.gannettfleming.com | Stay connected: Twitter | Facebook | Linkedin | YouTube 


